
NORWAY 
 
It has been an ubelieveable year – in many ways.  
Life has been changed with Corono, and we can only hope things will get back to normal all 
over the world. 
Norway has not been hit very hard, first of all because the Government early took action. So 
far less than 10.000 people has been infected and “only” 250 has died. 
This summer more and more are opening up, and we can even play shuffleboard again! 
 
Norway got their second World Champion when Mats Graff-Wang won in Vienna. We had 
two top 10s among both the men and the women. To a country with less than 50 players, 
that must be acceptable  
 
Our dear Havna Hotel, where we play all our tournaments, were shut down from March to 
June, but is now back in business, and tournament-life is back to normal. 
 
Take care and stay safe! 
 
Best regards from your shuffleboard-friends in Norway! 
 
 


